
GREATERLONDONAUTHORITY 
Mayor's Office 

Jenny Jones AM 
City Hall 
The Queen's Walk 
More London 
London SEl 2AA 

Cfty Hall 
The Queen's Walk 
More London 
London SEl 2AA 
Switchboard: 020 7983 4000 
Minicorn: 020 7983 4458 
Web: w.london.gov.u k 

Date: 12 October 2009 

Dear Jenny 

London Plan Review Initial Proposals: Mayoral Response To The London Assembly 

Thank you for sending me on 14 July 2009 the Planning and Housing Committee's response to the 
initial proposals document for review of the London Plan. This letter constitutes my formal 
response required by section 335(18) of the Greater London Authority Act 1999 (as amended). 

1 am, as ever, grateful for the work done by your committee in considering the proposals, and in 
making suggestions about ways in which they might be improved. The issues you have raised are 
extremely important ones, and they have been very carefully considered. Some of them I suspect 
will be the subject of further discussion and debate at the public examination of the proposals. 

Before turning to the substance of your response, I have to take up the implied suggestion that I 
am in some way depriving the Assembly an opportunity to comment on the emerging London Plan. 
I believe the course I have taken is exactly the same as that of the prevIous Mayor when he was 
preparing the first version of the London Plan - issuing an initial proposals document for 
consultation with the Assembly and the functional bodies and then releasing a full draft Plan for 
public consultation. This is the process set out in the GLA Act. f am not therefore depriving the 
Assembly of an opportunity to comment they have enjoyed before, and you will have further 
opportunities to participate in the process both during the public consultation stage, and at the 
examination in public. 

I will respond to your comments using the headings and paragraph numbers in the Comniittee's 
formal response. 

(41 Mayor's approach, vision and objectives 

I hope you will agree that 1 have succeeded in both making the document shorter, more strategic 
and easier to  use on the one hand, and sufficiently detailed on the other hand. I believe that the 
cross-cutting themes and issues, and their interplay, are easier to navigate in a crisper document. 
You will see that I have sought to identify the inter-relationships between these issues by 
appropriate cross-referencing. , 
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